
April 4, 2013

Karen Luneau
200 South Main Street
St. Albans, VT 05478

Dear Karen:

I was saddened to hear the news of your uncle’s death last week, and I wanted to reach out to 
express my condolences to your family. I hope it helps somewhat to know that your neighbors 
in Franklin County, and throughout Vermont, are keeping you in our thoughts.

Looking back on the many business pursuits and civic and charitable organizations that your 
uncle was involved in, there’s no question that Franklin County would be a much different place 
had he not given so much to his community. We were fortunate to have him with us. He leaves 
behind a great legacy and, I’m sure, many wonderful memories.

Please take care of yourself and your family at this difficult time. 

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


